RECENT CASE CONFIRMS PROPERTY MANAGERS CAN TURN A PROFIT.  By Elizabeth A. French, Esq.
In 2007, the California Court of Appeal, Fourth District confirmed and extended the ruling it made in 2005 in the case of Brown v. Professional Community Management, Inc. regarding fees charged by property management companies.  Essentially, the Brown case decided that Civil Code §1366.1, which prohibits homeowner associations from imposing assessments or fees that exceed the amount necessary to defray costs for the purpose for which it was levied, does not also limit the fees a property manager may charge.  
In the 2007 case of Berryman v. Merit Property Management, Inc., the Fourth District Court of Appeal dealt with a different statute, but confirmed that the same reasoning applies in the context of the fees that are charged by a property management company with respect to the preparation of documents for transfer of title for home purchases.  The statute at issue in Berryman was Civil Code §1368(c)(1), which limits the amount an association can charge for documents for transfer of title to the actual cost to the association.  In both cases the court confirmed that the two statutes at issue, which limit the amount the associations can charge with respect to assessments (Civil Code §1366.1) or the amount associations can charge for documents for transfer of title for home purchases (Civil Code §1368(c)(1)) to the actual costs to the association, do not limit how much the property manager or management firm can charge.  Essentially, the court found that when the legislature enacted the statutes and used the word “associations,” the legislature meant only the associations were limited by the statutes and did not mean to include the associations’ managing agents as well.  The Court reached this conclusion because the Act defines “association” to be a non-profit entity and, in contrast, the Act imposes different definitions and duties on a managing agent.  
Thus, this 2007 case confirms that although associations will be held to the statutory constraints of Civil Code §1368, which requires associations to charge reasonable fees for services based upon the association’s actual cost to procure, prepare and reproduce the requested document items, property managers for the homeowner associations, on the other hand, are not bound by Civil Code §1368 and, therefore, may charge fees in excess of the cost to reproduce and turn a profit for such services.  The Court found that to hold otherwise would mean that a vendor providing services to an association can never turn a profit, which clearly cannot be the law because if it were the law vendors would no longer want to provide services to an association since vendors by definition are for profit business enterprises.  
In summary, it appears that the Court believes that disgruntled homeowners should contact the homeowner association and lobby the association to hire a different property manager if the homeowners believe they are being overcharged by the property management company for certain services.
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